
 

 
 

Student Affairs and Athletics Committee 
3:30 p.m. 

June 6, 2024 
Kyle Hall, Room 340, Radford, VA 

 
DRAFT 
Minutes 

 
Committee Members Present 
Mr. David Smith, Chair 
Dr. Jay Brown 
Ms. Joann Craig 
Mr. Tyler Lester 
Mr. Troy Stallard (Non-Voting Student Advisory Member) 
 
Committee Member Absent 
 Ms. Georgia Anne Snyder-Falkinham 

  
Board Members Present 
Dr. Debra K. McMahon, Rector  
Mr. Marquett Smith, Vice Rector  
Mr. Robert A. Archer 
Ms. Jeanne S. Armentrout  
Ms. Betty Jo Foster 
Ms. Jennifer Wishon Gilbert 
Mr. George Mendiola, Jr. 
Mr. James C. Turk 

Others Present 
Dr. Bret Danilowicz, President 
Dr. Dannette Beane, Vice President for Enrollment Management and Strategic Communications  
Dr. Robert Hoover, Vice President for Finance and Administration 
Dr. Angela Joyner, Vice President for Economic Development and Corporate Education  
Dr. Bethany Usher, Provost and Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 
Ms. Penny Helms White, Vice President for University Advancement 
Ms. Karen Casteele, Secretary to the Board of Visitors and Special Assistant to the President  
Dr. Susan Trageser, Vice President for Student Affairs 
Ms. Susan Richardson, University Counsel 
Mr. Cory Durand, Deputy Athletics Director 

Call to Order 
Mr. David Smith, Chair, formally called the meeting to order at 3:40 p.m. in Kyle Hall, Room 340, 
Radford, Virginia.



 

  Approval of Agenda 
Mr. Smith asked for a motion to approve the June 6, 2024, meeting agenda for the Student Affairs and 
Athletics Committee, as published. Mr. Tyler Lester so moved, Ms. Joann Craig seconded, and the 



 

throughout the semester have continued to increase. The next steps include a focus on the engagement 
of transfer, non-traditional and commuter students, as well as targeted and increased education to 
better track event attendance. 
 
The Selu Conservancy continues to expand opportunities and experiences for students with an 
intentional focus on well-being engagement. Three well-being focused, and thirteen well-being 
inclusive events were held this spring achieving the target of 5% increase from the baseline. New 
initiatives such as Mindfulness Meditation held in the Planetarium, Take It Outside and Let’s Walk are 
aimed at promoting overall well-being. Spaces designed to help students de-stress, re-set and re-center 
are also being created. In the fall, the Student Recreation and Wellness Center will offer a relaxation 
area equipped with massage chairs.  
 
Student Affairs continues to provide ways for staff to learn and grow professionally to enhance the 
quality of service provided with an outcome of increased student satisfaction. Baseline data revealed 
strong satisfaction with services provided, feeling welcomed and connected and improving well-being 
(79.4% - 96% range). Next steps are geared toward review of survey and increasing response rates. 

 
Adjournment 
With no further business to come before the committee, the meeting adjourned at 4:36 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Sharon R. Ratcliffe 
Executive Assistant to the VP for University Advancement 

 

 



 

 

End of Board of Visitors Materials 
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